

NATIONAL COVID EMERGENCY RESPONSE CENTRE

17 Guard Room, Spur Road FREETOWN amara_jambai@yahoo.com

To: All Pillar Leads and District Coordinators

14th June 2022

Dear Pillar Leads and District Coordinators,

TERMINATION OF ALL PERSONNEL CONTRACTS

NaCOVERC has been directed to initiate a closure of its operations nationwide as soon as possible. However, the GoSL COVID -19 Response will continue within the normal health systems framework.

In this regard all contracts that were issued to all personnel at the beginning of June will be terminated effective 30th June 2022.

You will recall that there is a clause in all contracts issued that engagement with NaCOVERC can be terminated by either party in writing for employee's conduct or employers operational reason.

We regret any inconvenience.

Yours faithfully,

Amara Jambai (Dr.) Chairman - NaCOVERC

Cc: The Hon. Chief Minister

The Minister of Health and Sanitation

The Secretary to the President